Non-Tenure Track Faculty Committee 

Report to the Faculty Assembly

Friday November 12, 2010

Committee members: Suzanne Cook (LAS/Languages and Cultures), Ceil Malek (LAS/English), Laura Marshall (Education), Trellis Moore, Co-Chair (Beth-El), Mary Bethe Neely (LAS/Chemistry), Sheri Trumpfheller, Co-Chair (Business/Accounting)
Committee Meetings: First Friday of every month at 1:15 in Dwire 205.
1.  Status of Rights and Responsibilities document:

The Committee is in the final process of incorporating suggestions and additional topics as a result of the Open Forum. The Committee is targeting completion of the document later this month followed by collaboration with David Moon prior to submission to the Campus.
2.  System NTTF update:

Two UCCS Committee Members met with NTTF representatives from the Boulder and Denver campuses. All three campuses are currently pursuing different actions in regards to NTTF.  Boulder is working on a new Teaching Tenure line, Denver is working on structural changes to NTTF operations (specifically Clinical Teaching titles and tracks) and UCCS is proceeding with the Rights and Responsibilities document. The Committee would like to have a campus conversation about a Teaching Tenure line available to instructors which would include significant education of our NTTF regarding tenure, in addition to providing the opportunity to gauge interest within the NTTF ranks on this topic. Various options for such a conversation are being discussed, including an Open Forum and a possible session during the CU Women Succeeding Symposium. 
3.  Senior Instructors in English (Writing Program):  

Several Senior Instructors in English are researching a salary compression issue within that department in regards to Senior Instructor salaries over the past several years. The faculty members involved are working with Institutional Research to assemble necessary data to support a salary compression adjustment. The Committee is concerned with possible Senior Instructor salary compression across the campus as well—due to the floor salary instituted several years ago as well as the standardized promotion amount for Senior Instructor implemented more recently. While these changes were both positive steps, some inequity may have been created that will need to be addressed.
